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From: Jacqueline Haines i~ ............................... i~-~~i~-~.- ............................... 

Sent: 03 July 2008 14:23 

To: Skye Sue - Legal Services Manager; Radway Patricia - Head of Governance; Mellor Peter - 
Company Secretary 

Subject: Gosport War Memorial Hospital Inquest 

Dear All 

Following the helpful meeting on Wednesday at which Lesley Humphrey set out the background to the 
forthcoming inquest into the deaths of 10 patients at Gosport War memorial (GWMH) in 1996- 1998 I have 
been giving some thought to the legal position with regard to which organisation has the legal responsibility to 
represent those involved and the Corporate entity of GWMH at the inquest. 

Background 

The history is complex but in summary I believe it to be as follows. 

O In 1996/1998 Portsmouth Healthcare Trust had responsibility for Gosport War Memorial Hospital and the 
Division of Medicine for Older People. I believe that the patients at GWMH were the clinical responsibility of 
the Consultants who were part of the Division of Medicine for Older people but that the nurses and beds were 
managed by Fareham and Gosport Community Services, another division withnin the Healthcare Trust. 

In 2002 the Healthcare Trust was dissolved and replaced by the East Hants PCT and fFreham and Gosport 
PCT. At that time EastHhants assumed responsibility for the medical staff as part of the Division of Medicine 
for Older People and Fareham and Gosport assumed responsibility for the beds and nurses. When the 2 
PCT’s were dissolved in October 2006 and Hampshire PCT was established, that organisation became 
responsible for GWMH but PHT took over responsibility for Elderly services which had been renamed the 
Department of Medicine for Elderly People but not for the Hospital building. 

Legal Responsibility 

It had been assumed that as PHT had taken over responsibility for Elderly services that its liabilities had also 
transferred. Investigation and attendance at this inquest is likely to be considerable and to run into 10’s of 
thousands of pounds. I do not believe the situation is that clear cut and with that in mind I would recommend 
that some time and ,if necessary, some money in terms of legal costs be invested to investigate where that 
liability does in fact lie.Having discussed the background of the case with Tim Winn, Head of Corporate and 

O P ublic Law in our Birmingham Office he has expalined that it is usual for laibilities to be transferred by means 
of a transfer of property order. Whilst the establishment and dissolution oders for NHS bodies are readily 
available, transfer of property orders are not public documents and should be retained by thsoe bodies 
involved in the transfer. The difficulty we have here is that there is a complicated chain of transfer. It may be 
that PHT have one such order for the transfer of Elderly services but we need to understand the whole chain 

t 
o f transfers. Tim has suggested that you approach the SHA in the first insrtance and explain the 
circumstances and ask if they are able to confirm what liabilities have indeed been transferred to PHT. Failing 
that he has suggested making an approach to the Department of Health. 

Meeting on Monday 

There is a meeting scheduled to take place on Monday that has been called by the Richard Smauel, Director 
of Corporate Affairs at Hampshire PCT to be attended by representatives from the PCT together with 
represntatives from PHT (including Sue and Patricia) as well as representavies from Portsmouth City PCT. It 
may be that Hants PCT have assumed that the primary responsibility will be theirs (indeed they may know it 
is) but I would suggest that it would be inappropriate to make the assumption that the liability rests with PHT - 
obviously if you are able to elicit a swift response from the SHA that would be helpful. In any event it seems to 
me that as Hants PCT still runs GWMH and that Elaine Williams (who will also be at the meeting) was Legal 
Services Manager for Hants Healthcare Trust and is now working for Hants PCT, as the person with the 
greatest knowledge of the case it would make sense for her to coordinate investigations. This would leave 
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PHT to take a back seat and proivde support to those staff who remain emplyees of the Trust which I believe 
now only number a hanful with the remainder now retired, working for other organisations or, sadly, deceased. 

I hope this is helpful but if I can be of any further help please don’t hesitate to let me know. 

Best regards 

Jacquie Haines 

Senior Solicitor 
for Mills & Reeve LLP 

78-84 Colrnore Row 

Birmingham B3 2A8 

DX 707290 BIRMINGHAM 65 
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2006, 2007 and 2008 

This email is confidential and may be privileged. If you are not the intended recipient please accept 
our apologies. Please do not disclose, copy, or distribute information in this email nor take any 
action in reliance on its contents: to do so is strictly prohibited and may be unlawful. Please inform 
us that this message has gone astray before deleting it. Thank you for your co-operation. 

WMills & Reeve LLP is a limited liability partnership registered in England and Wales with registered 
number OC326165 and VAT number GB 104 8345 88. Its registered office is at Fountain House, 
130 Fenchurch Street, London, EC3M 5D J, which is the London office of Mills & Reeve LLP. A list 
of members may be inspected at any of the LLP’s offices. The term partner is used to refer to a 
member of Mills & Reeve LLP. Mills & Reeve LLP is regulated by the Solicitors Regulation 
Authority and is subject to the Solicitors’ Code of Conduct 2007, which can be viewed at 
http:i/www.sra.org.uk/code-of-conduct.page. Further information about Mills & Reeve LLP 
including the location of its offices can be found on our web site at: http://www.mills-reeve.com. 
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